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January Dinner Meeting  
 

Change of Watch  
 

Join your fellow members January 16, 2014  
At  

1 Under  
35780 Five Mile Rd 
Livonia, MI 48154 

(Park on the west side of the restaurant) 
 

Social Hour: 1800 (6:00pm) Dinner: 1900 (7:00pm)  
Change of Watch Ceremony: 2000 (8:00)  

 

Buffet Menu  
 

Old Fashioned Carved Turkey 
Mashed Potatoes & Gravy 

Cornbread Stuffing 
Green Beans Almandine 

Garden Salad 
Bread & Rolls 

Chocolate & White Cake 
Coffee, Tea, or Soda 

(If you need a vegetarian meal, please let Judy know) 

$20.00 per person  
Tax & Tip Included  

 
***Cash Bar***  

 
Reservations required by January 8, 2014  

Please call Lt Judy Stewart, S, 734 -591-0492  
or email jwstew4@att.net  

Reservations must be canceled three days prior to 
meeting  

or you will be billed for your meal  !!!  

mailto:jwstew4@att.net
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CommanderôsCommanderôs  

MessageMessage   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As I sit in 84 degree weather in Nassau (I could get use to these temperatures) writing this, my 

last article as Commander 2013 version, I reflect back at how fast this year has gone. There were 

a lot of activities this year including; classes, seminars, rendezvous' and interesting speakers for 

our dinner meetings. Already 2014 looks like it will surpass this year as far at what the Squadron 

has to offer for our members and the community. We will be adding a new venue, Gander Moun-

tain, for one of our ABC classes. A big thank you to all of our instructors who have agreed to 

teach a third session of the Basic Boating class. Without their commitment, this would not be pos-

sible. Because of the three classes, we may need more proctors. Please think about helping out the 

education department. 

 

I would like to thank the members of the Commanderôs Department for helping me this year and 

for doing such a fantastic job. Whenever I needed advice or help with anything, they were always 

available. 

 Flag Lieutenant     Lt Gerard LaLonde, S 

 Commander's Aides    P/C Marilyn Book, AP 

       P/C Marge Hamlin, S 

       Lt Patricia Johnston, SN 

 Chaplin     P/C Frederick Hoitash, SN 

 Conference Hospitality Coordinators P/C Frank Muylaert, SN 

       Lt/C Celeste Hoitash, S 

       P/C Frederick Hoitash, SN 

       Lt Patricia Johnston, SN 

  Merit Mark Chairman               P/C Frank Muylaert, SN 

 Shipmates     Lt/C Celeste Hoitash, S 

 Parliamentarian    Lt/C Leon Collins, SN 

 

A big thank you also to the Bridge; Executive Officer, Lt/C Mark School, JN; SEO, Lt/C Jana 

Smith, JN, who is finishing her three-year term; Secretary, Lt/C Celeste Hoitash, S; Treasurer,  

Lt/C Leon Collins, SN; and to the Committee Chairman within the Administrative Department, 

who have kept that office running smoothly while not having an Administrative Officer. I am sure 

that Administrative Officer Elect P/C Fred Hoitash, SN, will be a big help in 2014. A Commander 

is only as good as the Bridge and working parts of the Squadron and I have been fortunate enough 

to have a great group to work with this year. Thank You! 

 

As we look forward to 2014, remember that with your membership there are many opportunities 

to participate in various activities within the Squadron. We have a wonderful group of members in 

Dearborn and we do like to have a great time along with educating the public. Remember, "Safe 

Boating is Fun--Let us Show You How!" 

 

         Cdr Suzanne Rayburn, SN 

             umrdh72@gmail.com 



Anchor LinesAnchor Lines                         44  

ExecutiveExecutive   

DepartmentDepartment   

 

 

 

 

LǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ нлмо ŦƭŜǿ ōȅ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ нлмпΦ нлмо ǿŀǎ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ ƴŜǿ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΣ ƎƻƻŘ 
times and some not so good times. I am looking forward to serving another year as Dearborn Sail & 
tƻǿŜǊ {ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴΩǎ 9ȄŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ hŦŦƛŎŜǊΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŀƴ ƘƻƴƻǊ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ƻǊπ
ganization.   I would like to thank the Chairpersons of the Executive Department for their help in mak-
ing Dearborn Sail & Power Squadron a great Squadron to be a member of. 

¶ P/C William Stewart, SN, Boat Show Chairperson 

¶ P/C Chester Good, SN, Communications Officer 

¶ P/C Jana Smith, JN, Co-operative Charting Chairperson 

¶ P/C David Rayburn, JN, Legislative Officer 

¶ Lt/C Patricia Johnston, SN, Liaison Officer 

¶ P/C Lynwood Jackson, SN, Public Relations 

¶ P/C Frederick Hoitash, SN, Parade Chairperson 

¶ P/C Alfred Tondreau, JN, Safety Officer 

¶ Lt Roy McPhail, AP Vessel Safety Check 
 

Also I would like to thank all the Past Commanders who offered advice and help whenever asked. 

Even though winter is preventing us from enjoying our favorite pastime outside, there are many op-
portunities to enjoy the warmth and friendship of your fellow Squadron members.   

¶ Dearborn Change of Watch will be held Thursday, January 16, 2014, 6pm ς 9pm at  One Un-
der, 35780 5 Mile Rd, Livonia 

¶ USPS annual meeting will be held January 27 ς Feb 2, 2014, Jacksonville, FL 

¶ The Detroit Boat Show will be taking place Feb 15 ς 23 

¶ The ABC3 Boating Classes will be starting up February 24, 2014. 
 

All of these events will be looking for volunteers, so mark your calendar and watch the Anchor Lines 
ŦƻǊ ŘŀǘŜǎΦ wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƛǘΩǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǘƻƻ ŜŀǊƭȅ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀ ƳŜǊƛǘ ƳŀǊƪΦ L ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦΣ ƻǊ 
all of, these events. 

All of these events take place in the first couple of months of the New Year. Watch for updates in fu-
ture Anchor Lines. 

I hope you all had a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  I would like to share a parting word for 
the New Year: 
 Be always at war with your vices, at peace with your neighbors, and let each New Year find 
 you a better person. 
 

Lt/C Mark School, JN 
dynaguy@charter.net 
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EducationEducation   

DepartmentDepartment   

 

 

 

 

 

CƻǊ Ƴȅ Ŧƛƴŀƭ !ƴŎƘƻǊ [ƛƴŜǎΩ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ hŦŦƛŎŜǊΣ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 
that helped out during, not only this year, but over the course of the three years I have served 
as SEO.  Without these people, we would not have succeeded as a Squadron. 

  Jim Longley   Al Tondreau 
  Robert Babcock  Tony Schippa 
  Dean Babcock   Fred Hoitash 
  Sue Rayburn   Larry McDermott 
  Dave Rayburn   Bruce Book 
  Desi Stratkovits  Marilyn Book 
  Richard Granke  Cheri Muylaert 
  Lyn Jackson   Al Lord 
  Bill Stewart   Jerry LaLonde 
 

!ƭǎƻ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ǎŜƳƛƴŀǊǎΤ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǘŜŀŎƘΣ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ 
be any fun! 

Thank you to Toni Devantier for proofing and editing my articles, and to Sue for getting them 
ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ !ƴŎƘƻǊ ƭƛƴŜǎΣ ǎƻƳŜǘƛƳŜǎ ŀŘŘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ LΩǾŜ ŦƻǊƎƻǘǘŜƴΦ  !ǇƻƭƻƎƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜ ƻƴŜǎΗ 

Most of all, I would like to thank Frank Muylaert, for Chairing the Basic Boating class and sug-
gesting other education ideas throughout my term. 

I most likely have left someone off the list who should also have been thanked.  Neither my 
record-keeping nor my memory is very good.  To that person (I sure hope only one or two), I 
apologize profusely. 

We are having a Fuel & Boating Seminar on Tuesday, January 21, 2014 at 
7:00 pm at the home of Bruce & Marilyn Book. Please either call or email 
me if you are interested in attending. 

 

Lt/C Jana Smith, JN 

janahiker@gmail.com 
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Revving up the Energy Engine Again as the New AO  

 

Seems like, for me at least, there is only so long you can sit on the sidelines and 
watch.  I keep thinking of the song lyrics, ñPut me in coach, Iôm ready to play.ò  The 
best and easiest way I know to get into the mix again is to jump back onto the Bridge 
again after a decade or so.  As the incoming AO, I am looking forward to supporting 
the Commander for the next year, and the Executive Officer throughout the next two 
years.  Having done this once for practice, I am better prepared and even more exited 
to get started.  The goal is to make it a fun run for the next three years. 

 

You all know that the Admin. Department has committees, right?  Time to open up the 
roster and see what you volunteered for.  I get all the fun committees this year ï the 
boating and member related ones.  Most of you know that I am a poor micro-manager, 
which means I will be relying on the committees and asking for reports from your com-
mittee if it has active assignments.  The work is done by you all and I get to report it up 
to the big boss. 

 

Some other benefits of the Office that I am looking forward to are little things, like mak-
ing new lifelong friendships with other active Squadron, D/9 and USPS officers, going 
to new places to have fun with other squadrons at their events, and most importantly, 
inspiring another member who is on the sidelines to step into the game and enjoy the 
many benefits of the organization to which they are paying dues. 

 

The goals for the Office and the year are simple.  Have a great time with fellow boat-
ers.  Enjoy another summer of boating.  Identify and mentor someone who is inter-
ested in making new friendships, and who recognizes that it is more fun to be swinging 
at pitches than being a bat boy. 

 

One last thing.  If you think I am a bit presumptuous in writing my first article a month 
before Iôm elected, I challenge you to change that before or at the Change of Watch.  I 
double dog dare you. 

 

Administrative Officer Elect 

P/C Fred Hoitash, SN 

cfdist@charter.net 
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Dearborn Sail & Power Squadron  

Nominees for 2014  

 

  Commander    Cdr  Suzanne M. Rayburn, SN 
  Executive Officer   Lt/C Mark School, JN 
  Education Officer   P/C Frank Muylaert, SN 
  Administrative Officer  P/C Frederick Hoitash, SN 
  Treasurer    Lt/C Leon B. Collins, SN 
  Secretary    Lt/C Celeste Hoitash, S 
  Assistant Secretary   1

st 
Lt Cherilyn Muylaert, JN 

  Assistant Education Officer Open 
  Assistant Treasurer   1

st
 Lt Donald Libke, P 

 

Executive Committee  

 

  P/C William M. Stewart, SN Lt Gene Hamlin, P 
  P/C Marge Hamlin, S  P/C Lynwood Jackson, SN 
  P/C Gerald Majeske, JN  Lt Richard Walshaw, P 
  Lt Gerard LaLonde, S  Lt Patricia Johnston, SN 
 

 

Audit Committee  

 

    Aldonna  M. Spiteri, S (1) 
    Bruce Book, AP  (2) 
    Ted Schultz, SN  (3) 
 

Rules Committee  

 

    P/C Dave Rayburn, JN (1) 
    Charlotte M. Goik, P (2) 
    Fredric Devantier, SN (3) 
 

Nominating Committee  

 

    P/C Marilyn L. Book, AP (1) 
    P/C William M. Stewart, N (2) 
   ` Open    (3)  
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Mary Jackson 1-12  Dan Martin  1-19 

Larry McDermott 1-17  Marlene Melvin 1-22 

Rose Zakar  1-17  Fred Devantier 1-28 

I would like to thank Lt Toni Devantier, P, for helping me edit the articles for the An-

chor Lines in 2013. Her efforts are very much appreciated and her time spent editing 

helps me to get the issues out in a timely manner. Thank you also to Lt/C Jana Smith, 

JN, for her photography skills. The numerous pictures taken gives me a real challenge 

to select the few that are in each issue. If you want to see all of the pictures she has 

taken for our events, go to our website at dearborn-squadron.org. A final thank you to 

P/R/C Patricia Johnston, SN, for the folding, addressing and the mailing of the hard 

copies  that are sent out each month. 

      Cdr Sue, editor 

Antoinette Martin 

Dan Martin, S 

Lt/C Celeste Hoitash, S 

P/C Fred Hoitash, SN 

P/C Marilyn Book, AP 

Lt Bruce Book, AP 

P/C Christine Parkinson, JN 

P/C Charlie Parkinson, SN 
Marilyn McIlrath, P 

and guest 

Lt/C Al Schwaller, JN 

Cdr Peggy Schwaller, AP 

More Holiday Fun!!  
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      D9  Spring Conference 2014  

                   Dates  

            4  -  6  April  2014  

                 Location  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 Room Rates  

                      $89.00  

                     After 14 March 2014  

                    $129.00 

To view hotel information or enjoy a photo tour of the hotel,  www.holland.doubletree.com  

To make reservations:  

1. Phone the hotel directly at  616-394-0111.  Please mention group code   USP  

2. Phone their reservation specialist office at  1-800-222-8733.  Please mention group code  USP  

3. Visit their web site at  www.holland.doubletree.com.In the field provided, enter group code USP  

Please make your reservations early for both sleeping rooms and hospitality rooms.  You will pay 

more after the cut-off date of 14 March 2014.  We have a very good room rate before the cut-off 

date.  I cannot guarantee you will be able to get a room after the cut-off date, so please reserve 

early.  

Hospitality Rooms Reservations:   Please send me (mike.rachuk@gmail.com) an e-mail after you 

have made your reservation for a hospitality room.  In the e-mail tell me the name of the squadron 

and the name of the contact person with e-mail address or phone number of the contact.  The 

information will help us make sure your hospitality room is taken care of properly.  Please also 

copy the same information to Fred Hoitash (cfdist@comcast.net).  

Mike Rachuk  

D9 conference Coordinator  
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Christmas Party  Photos courtesy of Lt/C Jana Smith, JN 

P/C Fred Hoitash, SN,  

in conversation with 

P/C Heather McHugh, AP,  

Wyandotte  

P/C Jerry Majeske, JN, 

Marine representative for 

Toys for Tots 

P/C Leon Collins, SN 

Marie Collins 

P/C Marge Hamlin, S 

Lt Bruce Book, AP 

P/D/C Linda LaLonde, P, 

Lt Jerry LaLonde, S  

P/C Al Lord, SN, 

and guest 

P/C Jerry Majeske, JN 

Nancy Majeske 

Lt Jerry LaLonde, S,  

D/C Bill Stano, JN,  

P/D/C Linda LaLonde, P,  

Dan Martin, S 

 Joe Chenevert 

Commodore 9th Sector  

Coast Guard Auxiliary 

Judy Chenevert 


